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    Minutes
Meeting #5
November 3, 2009
Meeting was called to order with the following members present: David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Michael Losquadro, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Patricia Meylor, Ali Chu, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Linda Day, C. Sophie Lee (substitute for Michael Chung), Paul Ratanasiripong, Lalal Torabzadeh, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Patricia Kearney, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Carol Perruso, Mary Anwar, and James Ahumada. 
1. The agenda was approved.
2. The minutes from Meeting #4, Oct. 20, were approved. 
3. Announcements

4. Two Program Proposals from CLA:  Co-Chairs RGRLL Professors Lisa Vollendorf  and Clorinda Donato (1:10)
· New Masters degree in Italian Studies
This new program has been planned for several years as part of the plan outlined by the Gradziadio center to offer degrees in Italian. The courses for the program will include existing 400 level courses that have been modified to cross-list as 400/500, other courses in MA programs in other language areas, and one new 600 level course. Resources for advising, library materials, and instruction are in place already. Funds from the Gradziadio center will be used for student assistants. The net fiscal impact will be positive as graduate students in the program can serves a TAs in courses currently staffed by part-time faculty. 
The motion was called, seconded, and approved.

· Discontinuance, renaming, and new option for French Studies.   
The discontinuance of the BA in French Studies was motioned, seconded, and approved. 

The name change was motivated by trends in the field to expand Francophone studies and address student demand for courses in areas other than culture and language, such as diplomacy and business. This is not a new program, only renaming and shifting from a BA to an option within a renamed BA. Currently, the program is called “French Studies” and the new name for the program will be “French and Francophone Studies.” The new program will offer students an option in “Interdisciplinary Studies.” 
The replacement of BA of the program was motioned, seconded, and approved.

The name change was motioned, seconded, and approved. 
5.  Assigned Time:  Vice Provost David Dowell and Marianne Hata (1:30)
David Dowell presented data on assigned time by college, by assigned time code, and funding source. The total for last year was approximately $9 million. This fall, we have 686 faculty members receiving some form of assigned time and have spent $4,398,900. Between Fall 2008 and Fall 2009, assigned time was reduced by approximately, $600,000. The cost for 3 units of assigned time is $4,650.  
Discussion on assigned time for advising was discussed. Advising is decentralized on our campus. Assigned time for advising is typically funded from College and Department budgets and is dispersed at the discretion of Deans and Department chairs. 

Efforts to cut reassigned time have identified 3 areas to be protected: advising, excess enrollment, and 3 units for new tenure-track hires. If the remaining areas are cut by half, that could result in $1.25 million in savings. 

6. What's our plan?  How do we want to proceed?

Discussion of the mission for the URC took place. The main suggestion was that the council can work more to set priorities in the budget process. In January, a draft of the budget will be made, and David Dowell suggested that the URC would be a good place to roll that out. 
 7.  Adjournment at 3:00.






